
	 	

Week 3 / Intro & Close / The Dark Side 

Demons in the Graveyard 
 
The Point: 
Jesus can free you from whatever has a hold of you. 
 
Intro 
How many of you would say you’re control freaks? Like, you want or have to be in control of everything you can? Maybe 
for you it’s hard to let go of something and let other people do it for you. 
 
What if you weren’t in control of your own body? Like, all your movements and speaking were being controlled by 
someone or something else. How many of you would say that you would have a problem like that? 
 
Today we’re going to hear a story about a guy who actually had that happen to him. He had no control of his situation, 
motor skills, or speech. It was all being controlled by something else, and he needed to be freed from it. Let’s see what 
happens this week in The Dark Side. 
  

Close 
Have students close their eyes and bow their heads. 

Some of you today have named that thing that’s in control of you, or maybe it’s something in your life that you feel like 
you don’t have control over. But you have identified it, named it, and now it’s time to give that thing or circumstance or 
situation over to God. If that’s you, and there’s something making you feel out of control and you want to give it over to 
God, then I want you to raise your hand right now and let me pray for you … (Pray for the students.) 

With eyes still closed and heads still bowed: 

Some of you right now are recognizing there’s a very real battle for you. There are some of you who aren’t walking with 
God right now, but you’re feeling strangely drawn toward Him. Let me just tell you what that is. That’s the supernatural 
power of the Holy Spirit of God doing His job: drawing you to God.  

Here’s what you need to know. Your spiritual enemy does not want you to surrender your life fully to God—doesn’t want 
you to do it! So at the moment you take a step toward God, you’re going to hear this voice that says, “Don’t do that.  
That’s stupid.” Or maybe, “Hey, you’re not ready for this, you know. You need to straighten out your life first. Don’t do 
this today. Hey, you’ll just blow it, and, and all this religious stuff is just a crutch. Don’t make some kind of stupid 
emotional decision that you’ll regret. Just, hey, hey, think about it. Do it later.”  

What’s going on? There’s a battle for you. There’s a battle for you, and right now, understand this, Jesus, the Son of 
God, who was born of a virgin, who lived a perfect life, who died, who was buried, and who rose again so that you could 
be right with God, He is right by God, praying for you! Praying for you! And the forces of Hell are trying to stop you from 
saying, “Yes, Jesus, I believe You’re the Son of God. Take my whole life. I surrender it to You. Forgive me,” because 
when you pray that, your own version of that, all of your sins will be forgiven and you’ll become brand new, and you’ll be 
filled with the Spirit of God, and you will never, ever be the same.   

There are those of you who are ready to say, “Yes, Jesus, save me. Be my Lord. I give my life to You.” Would you lift 
your hands high now? (Have students repeat the prayer after you to receive Jesus in their lives and to begin to live for 
Him). 


